
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Northwest Regional Office  3190 160th Avenue SE  Bellevue, WA  98008-5452  425-649-7000 

711 for Washington Relay Service  Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341 
 
May 14, 2020 
 
 
Trina Tan 
MultiCare Health System, LLC. 
315 Martin Luther King Jr Way, MS 870-7-PSR 
Tacoma, WA 98405 
 

Re: Rescission of No Further Action (NFA) Status for the Following Site: 

• Site Name:  Payless Auto Mart 
• Site Address: 29805 Pacific Hwy S, Federal Way, Washington 98003 
• Cleanup Site ID: 5427 
• Facility/Site No.: 7222592 
• VCP Project No.: NW3270 

 
Dear Trina Tan: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) issued a No Further Action (NFA) determination letter for this site 
on May 17, 2001. Information submitted to Ecology in October 2019 indicates that additional impacts have 
been discovered at the site. Based on this information, Ecology has determined that the May 17, 2001 NFA 
determination be rescinded. The effective date of the rescission is the date of this letter.  
 
Next Steps 
Ecology will update its database to reflect that Ecology has rescinded the August 21, 1995 NFA 
determination for this site.  The site will be listed in future publications of the Confirmed & Suspected 
Contaminated Sites Report.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (425) 649-7209 or by e-mail at louise.bardy@ecy.wa.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Louise Bardy 
Voluntary Cleanup Unit Supervisor 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
 
SF:sf 
 
Enclosure: Copy of VCP Agreement 
 
cc: Tim Crump, TGE Resources, Inc., (e-mail) 

Sonia Fernandez, VCP Coordinator, NWRO (e-mail) 


